





NEWSLETTER OF OMEGA CHAPTER, THETA CHI FRATERNITY

FALL, 1977

FALL MEETING * * * ALUMNI HOMECOMING

Saturday, October 8, 1977

A big day is planned on campus. A big day is planned at the fraternity house. Come join us for a little fun. Penn State's football opponent is Utah State, a newcomer to the schedule. It is unfortunate tickets are scarce for all home games this year. Next year football tickets should be available for individual games as it is planned to increase the seating capacity of the stadium by some 15,000. The active members of Omega are hopeful many alumni brothers will return and visit the house. There will be a Happy Hour after the game (BYOL), combined Alumni Corporation and Directors meeting and dinner. If you plan to stay for dinner, and it is hoped you will, please advise the President of Theta Chi, 523 So. Allen Street, State College, Pa. 16801 with the number of people involved.

HIGHLIGHTS OF SPRING MEETING

The combined meeting of the Board of Directors and the Alumni Corporation of Omega Chapter was held at the Chapter House on April 16, 1977 with all officers and four directors present. Also 12 members of the active chapter attended the meeting.

A moment of silence was observed to honor the memory of our recently departed Brother, Dale Kaufman.

Brother Ed Keller advised the actives were having a hard time financially as each year they begin with a debt of \$1500 from the previous year. This is caused by fixed expense affected by inflation and low occupancy. It is required that 33 men must be paying at all times to break even. This requires 40 active members to care for losses due to graduation each term, drop-outs, and those away for practice teaching. There are still items of expense that remain to be done such as; installation of a hood over the kitchen range, replacement of the return condensate lines (which may or may not have to be done) and the replacement of a weatherstat.

Brother Scott Ambler, Active Chapter President, reported the first floor and kitchen had been painted and the porch would be next. The lawn had taken considerable attention, time and effort and it was beginning to look well. He said 31 men were living in the house and they expected to add two pledges.

SPRING MEETING (continued from page 1)

Brother Ralph Stuck reported for the Fund Raising Committee and presented sample letters for use by the solicitors to contact the Omega Alumni.

The long awaited Omega Alumni Directory finally was completed and 800 copies were delivered to the active chapter for mailing.

A nominating committee was appointed by the President to select candidates to fill all officer positions and three directors whose terms expire with the Fall meeting 1977.

ACTIVE CHAPTER REPORT

Dear Alumni,

Spring term proved to be quite successful for the actives from the standpoint of rush. During Fall term, we will be operating two pledge classes consisting of a total of 13 men. Eight of these pledges have already completed part of their pledge program and the remaining 5 are to be pledged at the beginning of the Fall term. Two classes will bring house occupancy to 41, a figure which includes 5 Fall move-ins.

In an effort to continue the success that we had with Spring term rush, the actives will be implementing changes in the Fall rush program. In this way we hope to improve upon the very disappointing rush we have had for the past several Fall terms.

Projects completed by the actives during the Spring and Summer include the installation of drop-ceilings in the second and third floor hallways, the repainting of the woodwork on the porch and the sending of several pieces of club room furniture out for re-upholstering.

The active president is Brother Scott Ambler '78. Should you have any questions or information concerning the actives, feel free to contact Scott at the house.

On behalf of the actives, I would like to invite all of our alumni to our Home-coming celebration the weekend of October 8. We can't help much with football tickets, but Friday and Saturday nights should be a pretty good time. We hope to see you then.

Fraternally, Robert B. Mooney, Jr. '78 Co-Rush Chairman

EMERGENCY REPAIR FUND DRIVE

As we mentioned in the Spring 1977 issue of the Omegaphone, the Board of Directors of the Alumni Corporation have turned to the alumni in search of a "helping hand" to help defray the costs of certain vital repairs to the house. These repairs included the replacement of the old steam boiler and a complete rewiring of the house, the total cost of which was approximately \$20,000.

The fund raising committee has reported that the results of the Fund Drive have been encouraging to date; however, there is certainly a long way to go to reach our goal of receiving a contribution from every Omega Chapter Theta Chi. The Board of Directors of the Alumni Corporation wish to thank those of you who have responded generously to our plea and urge those of you who have not to send your contribution as soon as possible. The Alumni News and Dues form enclosed herein can be used for your contribution.

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS OF THETA CHI OF PENN STATE, INC. 523 SOUTH ALLEN STREET, STATE COLLEGE, PENNSYLVANIA 16801

VICE PRES:	James C. Stalder '62*	SECRETARY: Robert B. Patters TREASURER: Albert A. Frey	
	FINANCIAL ADVISOR:	: Edward M. Keller '53 #	
DIRECTORS:		Thomas Horayak '72* Roderick Dare '12' Robert B. Patter	
EX-OFFICIO:		, Active	
	*Term expires with 1977 Fal #Appointive Position ØMember of Board of Directo		
The nominees listed have agreed to serve for two year terms. If you wish to write-in other candidates, please be sure they are willing to serve. Mail your check and ballot before Oct. 8 to: Theta Chi of Penn State, Inc., 523 So. Allen St., State College, Pa. 16801, Attn: Al Frey, Treas. (Don't include your dinner reservation in the same envelope—it won't be opened until Oct. 8). If for any reason you mail your dues in after Oct. 8 mail to A. A. Frey, Treasurer, 1219 Highland Avenue, Fort Washington Pa. 19034.			
1 5 15 1		BALLOT * *	
VICE PRES: S.	mes C. Stalder '62 (_) Thomas Hornyak '72 (_) lph J. Stuck '52 (_)		_ <u>-</u> 5
(elect 3) Ph:	vid Doan '46 (_) ilip Chapman '57 (_) by Froehlich '72 (_)		O O O
	ALUMNI NEW	US & DUES FORM	
employment and	MEGAPHONE alive we need news d news about other Theta Chin the back of this form.	about our alumni. Include changes of s with whom you've kept in touch. Writ	address,
() I am enclo	osing check for my 1977-78 dosing my contribution to the of \$payable	Emergency Repair Fund of \$ and	i/or
NAME		CLASS	
NEWS OR CHANG			

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: Theta Chi of Penn State, Inc.

ALUMNI NEWS

Tom and Carol Hornyak '72 are the proud parents of a baby boy, Alexander Thomas, born on March 18, 1977.

William L. Lear '73 graduated in May 1977 from the Temple University Medical School with a Doctorate in Medicine. He will be doing a residency in OB-GYN at Temple University Hospital. Dr. Lear and wife, Sandy, and son Bill II have a new address: 905 Elmway Circle, Norristown, Pa. 19403.

Ed Messmer '70 is in Sales-Marketing for E & B Carpet Mills, a subsidary of Armstrong World. The Messmers have a $1\frac{1}{2}$ year old son and reside at 115 Treaty Lane, Hoffman Estates, II1. 60195.

John N. Weiss Jr. '70 is a Realtor in Rockledge, Pa. He is married to Ruth Snyder Weiss. They live with their two sons John 3½ years and Matthew 6 months at a new address, 1551 Warner Road, Meadowbrook, Pa. 19046.

Bob Caruso '74, a sales representative for Alcoa is entered in the MBA program at the University of Iowa. Bob lives at 1825 Winding Hill Road, 918 Davenport, Iowa 51807.

Robert L. Miller '75, a meteorologist with the Oak Ridge National Laboratory in Oak Ridge Tennessee, is studying the atmospheric effects of nuclear energy centers. He is presently living at 227 Countryside Cr., 58E Knoxville, Tn., 37919.

William H. Rooney '75 took the big step on February 5 by marrying 1974 "Sweetheart", Ellen Sutinen. They live at 6662 Walker Street, Philadelphia, Pa. 19135.

Barry A. Herr '60 is part owner of the Lawn Equipment Parts Co. Inc. in East Petersburg, Pa. He resides at 1776 Eden Road, Lancaster, Pa. 17601.

ALUMNI CORPORATION PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Brothers,

Another summer has all too quickly passed and once again Homecoming is approaching. Much has happened with Omega Chapter since you've last heard from us. Thanks to a very successful spring rush, we are approaching fall term with a full house (approximately 43).

Hopefully, you have received your copy of the new Alumni directory, which was organized by Bob Patterson. Also, you should have been contacted by one of your classmates concerning the fund drive which is currently in progress. The proceeds from this drive will be used to reduce the amount of the new \$18,000.00 mortgage, which was taken to replace the wiring and the heating units. The fund drive has been headed up by Jim Stalder '62, along with Tom Hornyak '72 and Ralph Stuck '52. If you haven't sent in your contribution and your 1977-78 dues, please mail them to Al Frey '33, 1219 Highland Avenue, Fort Washington, Pa. 19034.

The increasing alumni support is most encouraging. With more alumni returning each homecoming and founder's day, plus Penn State's expansion of Beaver Stadium for next year, we hope this will encourage more of you to return to Homecoming in 1977-78.

With the completion of these repairs we now have a fairly safe and sound chapter house. Over the past few years we have replaced the furnace, wiring, roof, bathrooms and freezer. Through all of this we have neglected the interior living areas of the house. We are now badly in need of new furniture for these areas, as any of you who have been back to the Chapter house must have surely noticed. Hopefully, this will be our next major project.

Bob Patterson '30 and Win Orben '55 are retiring from the printing of the Omegaphone after this issue. Many thanks from all of us for a job well done. By the way, we are looking for an assistant for Bill Jenkins '75, who will be taking over the publication after this issue.

Another reminder to send in your dues of \$10.00 or more, plus your contribution to the repair fund if you haven't done so already.

Homecoming is October 8th with a Cocktail party following the game. The alumni meeting will begin at approximately 5:30, with dinner following at 6:30. There is live entertainment planned for later in the evening. Hope to see you there!

Fraternally,

Obey Froehlich 172

TREASURER'S REPORT

REGULAR FUNDS CAPITAL FUNDS Balance 10-1-76 \$ 392 Repair Contributions to 8-29-77 \$ 3,630 Rent from Actives 7,602 New 2nd Mortgage 18,000 Alumni Dues 1,165 TOTAL \$9,159 TOTAL \$21,630 EXPENDITURES: EXPENDITURES: \$ 9.099* Fixed Expense Electrical & Boiler repair \$13,139 Alumni Expense 933** Paid up old 1961 mortgage 2,992 TOTAL \$10,032 TOTAL \$16,131 Balance 9/2/77 Balance 9/2/77 873-(DEFICIT) \$ 5,499

*Mortgage, interest and taxes **Omegaphone and Directory There is a balance of \$930 still to be paid for boiler repairs.

OMEGA ALUMNI TOPS IN GIVING

A recent report by National President, George Kilavos, shows that Omega Alumni can feel proud of the results of contributing to the National Voluntary Alumni Dues campaign in 1976. Omega was first in amount contributed, first in number of contributors and third in percentage of participation.

THETA CHI FRATERNITY
OMEGA CHAPTER
523 So. Allen St.
State College
Pa. 16801



NON-PROFIT
ORGANIZATION
U. S. POSTAGE
P A I D
PERMIT NO. 18
STATE COLLEGE
PA. 16801